Minutes June 2, 2025
Crisis Management Team Regular Meeting
Waxahachie Independent School District


The Crisis Management Team of the Waxahachie Independent School District met on June 2, 2025, for a Regular Meeting. With a quorum present Dr. David Averett, Associate Superintendent of Waxahachie ISD, called the meeting to order at 11:31 a.m. Those present: Kam Bridgers, Andy Reeves, Amanda Batman, Donna Insixiengmay, Jenni McLemore, Sean Cagle, Christian Garippa, Ginger Robinson, Kim Kriegel, Erin Edmondson, DPS Trooper W. Lockridge, WPD Chief Wiser, Thomas Griffith, and Lyssa Ridlehuber. 

Kim Kriegel made a motion for approval of Minutes from the previous meeting with a second by Erin Edmondson, and the motion carried unanimously.

During open session before going into closed session the group discussed Waxahachie ISD’s Multi Hazard Operations Plan (Crisis Management Plan) and the expectations of the Texas School Safety Center. This year’s anticipated updates will include the basic plan, the Active Threat Annex, the Reunification Annex, and the Communications Annex. 

At 11:35 a.m. the team entered Closed Session by general consent and an unopposed announcement of presiding officer pursuant to Section 551.076 of the Government Code to deliberate:
· The deployment, and specific occasions for implementation, of security personnel and devices, in drills and in response to potential threats, particularly in relation to the district’s multi-hazard emergency operations plan (Crisis Management Plan); and discuss anticipated changes to the plan under 37.108(a) of the Education Code; 
· The district’s performance in response to intruder audits conducted by the Texas School Safety Center; 
· The District Vulnerability Assessment performed by TEA

The Crisis Management Team reconvened into Open Session at 12:04 p.m.

Discussion Items:
· Discussion of continued development of SRO program and security team. 
· The year went well, and the majority of our officers are at home enjoying summer break.
· Graduation went well – did have eight or nine medical emergencies within the crowd and group did well in identifying and assisting EMS in getting to the people in need of assistance
· Discussion regarding safety training at campuses pertaining to all hazards and threats for all campuses for the 2024-25 school year.
· All campuses performed drills as they are required throughout the school year
· There were also instances throughout the school year where real situations occurred, such as medical emergencies where EMS is responding as well as WPD putting a campus on secure due to a situation that was occurring across the street from the campus. All things were handled as they are supposed to be.
· Discussion and possible action to approve any items recommended in closed session.
· There were no items discussed in closed session that need action at this time

Kim Kriegel made a motion to adjourn with Thomas Griffith giving the second and the motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 12:24 p.m.
